FORT CLARK SPRINGS COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MARCH 14, 2015

Board members present were Sheri White, Helena McBride, Gina Forister, and Kathi Warm.
31 members were present. The meeting was called to order at 10 AM by Sherri White.
Invocation was given by Katie Brown with the Pledge of Allegiance following.
The minutes for February 14, 2015 were read by Gina Forister.
Sherri White asked if anyone had any corrections or additions to the minutes, none were made the minutes stand as read.

\$ 9299.12

TREASURER'S REPORT for FEBRUARY, 2015 read by Helena McBride:

BEGINNING BALANCE:

INCOME:		\$611.72
Baler Fund \$500.00	(Gift Historical Society)	
Bingo Snack Bar \$ '	111.36	
Bank Interest	\$ 0.36	
EXPENSES:		\$ 491.44
Home Depot for tax-free Bridge Supplies \$435.39 (to be reused next year)		
Bingo Snack Bar Supplies \$ 56.05		
ENDING BALANCE	for FEBRUARY, 2015:	\$ 9419.40
Sherri White asked if anyone had any corrections or additions to the treasury report. Since none were made the treasury report stands as read. Motion to approve by Nancy Stone, 2nd by Phyllis Given. Motion carried		
NEW BUSINESS: Guest speaker Commissioner Pat Melancon did a presentation on the cleaning of the debris on the Las Moras Creek. Discussion followed.		
OLD BUSINESS:		
Fort Clark Days: Helena McBride briefly gave a report on FCD's and announced that a round-up meeting would be held on April 8, at 4:30pm in Shafter Hall.		
Baler: Philip Garcia reported on the baler. Work needs to be done by RGV to get ready for the delivery of the bailer.		
Member-at-large: Allison Watkinson has agreed to fill the post of member-at-large.		
REPORTS:		
ART CLUB: None		
BINGO: Sherri White gave the report. 40 attended on Friday. Bingo pays for the rent of Shafter Hall and electricity.		
BIRDERS: None		

BUIDLING & RESTORATION: Phyllis Giblin reported, they are going forward with repairs on Seminole Hall and the Service Club. Repairs are being done on the Palisado House. Bids are being accepted on Firehouse.

GARDEN CLUB: Mary Partlow reported, flower show during FCD was a success. Going for a day trip in April to the Water gardens in Sequin.

GOLF: Debbie Issac reported on the tournament benefiting H.O.P.E Outreach will be held today at 1pm. Canned goods will be collected. She also reported on the Las Moras Tournament in April.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY: Report by Charles Fields, meeting on March 28. A presentation will be done around the fort showing where several movies were filmed.

OLD QUARRY: Charlene Simmons reported on the new play "Drinking Habit" will be held on Friday & Saturday at the Post Theater, tickets at the door. March 28th in the evening a fiddler will be playing.

RECYCLING: Philip Garcia reported earlier on the bailer

RECREATION COMMITTEE: Mary Partlow reported pool tournament on Wednesday evening. The chili and cornbread raised \$400 during FCD.

RV PARK: Band will play tonight at the RV Pavilion.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Katie Brown gave more information on the food bank in Brackettville. Next CC meeting will be on April 11th at 10am in Shafter Hall

MEMBER COMMENTS: None

ADJOURNMENT: Motion made to adjourn by Kurt Partlow, 2nd by Charles Fields.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:50 by Sherri White